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The charity was unable to fulfil any activities throughout the 2020 sailing season as a result 
of the Covid 19 pandemic. The sole activity for the financial year (2019/20), in the autumn of 
2019, was to provide an opportunity for one young person aboard a Cirdan Trust vessel on a 
five day residential sailing course. 
 
Trustees agreed, immediately prior to commencement of the 2020 season, that it would not 
be possible to commence service delivery until the ‘COVID Alert Level’ (in accordance with 
HM Government Guidelines) fell to 2 or below.  Level 2 deems that the number of infections 
is low, and none, or minimal, social distancing measures are in place. At the time of writing 
Level 5, the highest level of infection is indicated. 
 
Trustees were mindful of their overriding responsibility not to provide activities that could lead 
to the risk of infection for participating young people or their parents. All sailing tuition, at this 
entry stage, by necessity, involves close proximity with the participants, and their instructors, 
using shared boats and shared safety equipment. 
The Fire Station that acts as Operational Centre, providing changing facilities is not available 
to us while the pandemic is widespread and our RYA certification is dependant on its 
availability. 
 
Operators of the residential sail training excursions that we had planned were prohibited by 
law from offering trips and other third party commissions we had planned were suspended. 
 
The charity was successful in attracting charitable grants and contributions from grant 
making organisations and others including the Essex Community Foundation, The Mistley 
Maltings Trust, Vanguard HealthCare, Trinity House Maritime Charity, the East of England 
Co-op and the Gannett Foundation, together with a number of individual donations.  
Income of over £32,000 was received. 
Expenditure was just over £4,500 made up primarily of the costs of buying a second hand 
Optimist dinghy fleet, and a number of recurring overheads, including RYA subscription and 
online hosting. 
Funds in excess of £30,000 are available to the charity with no present liabilities. 
 
It is impossible to predict the environment or the restrictions that may remain present in 2021 
and accordingly it is difficult at this stage to plan any programmes. 
 
On resumption of activities the charity will focus initially on the sail training activities from 
Manningtree that will require access to the Fire Station. Our senior sail instructor remains 
available and is able to re-engage others to support her. 
 
Government directions and safety considerations will determine the parameters and level of 
our re-engagement with our target audience of young people to whom we remain fully 
committed to provide opportunity and fulfilment in the realisation of our charitable purpose.  
As soon as social distancing measures are reduced sufficiently we will consider a 
programme that can be safely and effectively delivered. 
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